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Dear Jupiter Academy Families,  

 ²e would like to first take this opportunity to thank all of the parents who at-

tended the Science Fair/Art Show.  We appreciate your continued support.  The projects 

were outstanding and the students should to be recognized for all of their hard work that 

they put into them.  A lot of ñreal- worldò learning took place. 

 The students worked very diligently on the Stanford Achievement Tests.  We will have 

the results by the end of the school year.   

 Please remember to check students progress reports on Jupiter grades.  

 May will prove to be a very busy month as there are many important dates to keep in 

mind.  Teacher Appreciation Week will be celebrated the first week of May.  We honor and 

acknowledge teachers for their continuous and dedicated service to all of the students.  

Field Day will be held on May 12
th

.  Water will be provided and we encourage all students 

to bring their water bottles to school that day as well.  A Farewell Jupiter Academy pic-

nic will take place here on campus April 14
th

 from 11:00 A.M. - 3:00 P.M.  Final exams for 

the middle school students are scheduled May 23
rd

- 26
th

.  The Awards Assembly will occur on 

May 27
th

 at 8:30 A.M.  Jupiter Academy will be closed on May 30
th

 due to observance of Me-

morial Day.           

 Congratulations to our April ñCitizens of the Month.ò  Everyone truly appreciates 

your special qualities that help to make Jupiter Academy a great place.   Thank you for 

contributing so positively to our school community.  

 

  

Yours in Education,  

  

Neall R. Jones  

Jupiter Academy Principal  

Pre - K:  During the month of April our students have been learning how to 

tell time and how a clock works. They have also been learning about money 

and the different types of coins, bills and their value. We have also com-

pleted our VPK assessments and we are looking forward to planning our grad-

uat i on cer emony f or  our  VPK st udent s.   



Kindergarten:  April showers brought shining students in kindergarten! 

In phonics, we have been very busy learning new sight words and reading 

long vowel words. Kindergarten students have been working on word webs 

and writing stories using our word webs based on the various topics. In 

math students have begun subtraction. We really enjoy using cubes to mod-

el the subtraction problem and determine how many to take away. In sci-

ence and social studies students explored tropical rain forests of the 

world. We made observations of the numerous rain forest treasures -  spices 

and food that come from the rain forest! Each child presented a report 

describing an animal including many facts about their chosen animal and 

the level of the rain forest it lives in. We concluded our unit with a 

"Taste of the Rain Forest" party enjoying vanilla ice cream (vanilla 

bean), topped with chocolate syrup (cocoa bean), bana-

nas, coconut flakes, cinnamon (cinnamon tree), and 

cashews (cashew tree) just a few of our treasures! Time 

flies when you're having fun. We can't believe there is 

only one month left of school.  

First Grade: April has been another fun and busy month for First grade.   In 

math we began learning about sorting and adding coins.   In phonics and spelling 

we used endings to change the tenses and meanings of words.   In writing and Eng-

lish we worked on opinion writing on various topics using adjectives to give a 

vivid picture of our writing pieces.   We also acted out some of our stories in 

reading, including an Aesopôs fable The Wind and the Sun .   Social Studies was 

very interesting as we learned about the many jobs that there are out there and 

what everyone wants to be when they grow up.   Also, we discussed the concepts of 

buying, selling, and trading.   Science was lots of fun as we prepared for Earth 

day on April 22
nd

.   We used recycled gallon sized jugs as a world that we painted 

blue for water and green for the continents and then planted flowers in 

them.  Observations were engaging as we compared our pictures and descriptions of 

each studentsô planters.   

Classroom Chatter  



Fourth/Fifth Grades:  The 4
th

 and 5
th

 grades are completing numerous exciting ac-

tivities to finish the year off great. We are currently finishing topographic maps made 

out of clay. The 4
th

 grade created maps of Florida, while the 5
th

 grade created maps of 

the entire United States. Some important landforms noted on the maps are the Rocky Moun-

tains, The Appalachian Mountains, and The Great Lakes. We are diving into history by ex-

ploring the Civil War. In science, the 4
th

 grade is learning about matter and how it can 

take different forms through the processes of condensation, evaporation, melting, and 

freezing. The 5
th

 grade is learning some complex science topics, such as cells and their 

components. They will also learn about the different body systems that keep our bodies 

running efficiently! We recently celebrated Earth Day by planting flowers in recycled 

water jugs and making promises to the Earth. In reading and writing, we are learning 

about important concepts such as main idea, sequencing, compare and contrast, and infer-

encing. Informative writing is in full bloom as we learn to teach others about concepts 

through writing. As always, we continue to strive to build a classroom environment that 

encourages friendship, support, and kindness.  

Classroom Chatter  
Second/Third Grades: Spring has our class working like busy bees this 

month! Speaking of bees, in science we learned about how some mischievous 

bees in California turned their honey BLUE! This sure has been a super 

month of science! We completed our unit on the Solar System, learned all 

about the moon phases with a yummy craft, and still managed to conduct 3 

different AMAZING science experiments for the Science Fair! The students 

are very excited to do one of their very own next year! Everyone did a 

terrific job working together as a team and working hard on the display 

boards! BRAVO! The class loved learning about the solar system! We ex-

plored the sun, moon and stars as well. In reading this month we prac-

ticed making predictions, and understanding plot. The students read sto-

ries about the past, fables and stories using personification. In math, 

we began working with three and four digit numbers. What a big skill and 

the kids rocked it! We tackled the SATs with confidence and tried our 

very best! I was very impressed with the students dedication and I am 

sure it will pay off when they see their scores! Earth Day seemed like a 

great day to make upcycled crafts and talk about our favorite things on 

Earth and how to protect them. This generation is on track to save the 

world!  



Middle School Language Arts: We have been very busy this 

month!  We have been composing poetry and writing journal entries 

daily.  Our prepositional phrase poems were proudly displayed dur-

ing our Science/Art Fair. We have moved onto capitalization in 

grammar and have finished Unit 13 in vocabulary; only two more 

units to go! I am so proud of the great work our students have 

been producing.  We have had some in depth discussions about 

ñMother Earthò, homelessness, and lessons taught by fables.  Last 

week we diligently took the SATs.  Iôm sure the students are hap-

py thatôs over with. This week we are off to Dude Ranch for a 

little fresh air and exercise.  I canôt wait! 

 

Classroom Chatter  


